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REGION 8
REGIONAL RESPONSE TEAM MEETING

Region 8 Laboratory

Golden, CO

December 9-10, 2009
http://www.rrt8.nrt.org
The meeting began at 8:00 AM with greetings and welcome from Deirdre Rothery. David Ostrander gave a brief report about the restructuring of the EPA and in particular the Preparedness Group. Kathie Atencio, the newly appointed group leader, gave a talk about the Preparedness Group and the new initiatives the group would like to undertake. These include increasing the group’s outreach program activities throughout the region.

Mark Burkhardt, U.S. EPA Region 8 Lab, gave a greeting and logistics briefing on the facility.

William Wright, OSHA, talked about OSHA having a new director and assistant Secretary of the Department of Labor. A discussion was held about OSHA states and what actions the Federal OSHA can take in OSHA states. State OSHA’s must adopt, at a minimum, the federal OSHA standards. If a state is lacking in its OSHA enforcement, the Federal OSHA can step in if there is a formal complaint against the state.
Dennis Killinger, GSA, talked about the recent COOP exercises held at the GSA. Sixty persons participated in a COOP and tele-commuting exercise. He stated that GSA holds a pandemic group bi-weekly meeting. So far the flu had a mild outbreak. The GSA is hiring interns at this time. The GSA is undertaking the issuing of ID cards to federal and contract employees. At this time 100% of federal employees and 80% of federal contractors are completed.
ENS Rhenee Allen, USCG, (252-331-6000 x3036) gave a presentation on the USCG Regional Response Inventory program. This is a new data management system designed by the USCG to track equipment throughout the nation. This system allows any FOSC to determine what equipment is available for a response. This presentation, along with all the other presentations, from the meeting will be available on the RRT website. http://www.rrt8.nrt.org/
Curtis Kimbel, U.S. EPA Response Unit Supervisor, gave a presentation on the capabilities of an U.S. EPA On-Scene Coordinator (OSC). The presentation included how to reach an on call OSC, either by using the NRC national number at 800-424-8802 or during business hours at 303-293-1788. Curtis talked about what type of responses to chemical or oil spills that OSCs respond. He particularly talked about a recent response in Ogden, UT where rocket fuel chemicals were found.
Peter Bakersky, FEMA, gave a presentation on the Homeland Security Exercise and Evaluation Program, HSEEP. He talked about recent exercises under the program and future large scale exercises throughout the nation. He talked about how to find out information on these exercises and how to participate or set-up an exercise using the DHS protocols available through the website. He talked about the New Madre earthquake exercise to be held in 2011. A Utah earthquake exercise is planned for March 2012. A nationwide exercise is planned in 2010, linking a possible 5 incidents. About 45-50 exercises are planned throughout the nation through 2012. A schedule will be posted in January 2010 through NEXS. www.HSEEP.DHS.gov  
Chris Poulet, ATSDR, (303-312-7013) gave a talked about the capabilities of the CDC/ATSDR capabilities in the region. He stated that ATSDR has a new Meth Lab Toxicity course. Also to find out about the flu updates, continue to use the CDC’s website.
Kathie Atencio, U.S. EPA, talked about the planning for handling the 5 simultaneous incidents, a chemical attack, biological attack, radiological incident, hurricane, and earthquake.  An exercise for an earthquake incident was held with Regions 8, 9, and 10. Next steps are to develop implementing guidance and feed back from the SERCs and TERCs.   
Dr. Richard Graham, U.S. EPA, gave a presentation on radiation. A discussion was held on how different federal agencies can respond to a radiological incident.

Craig Myers, EPA OSC, gave a presentation on the Region 8 EPA new mobile command post and its capabilities. The presentation was followed by a tour of the command post.

Gregory Buie, NPFC, gave a presentation on the National Pollution Fund Center and how the funding mechanisms work. It is funded through the Oil Pollution Act (OPA) Fund.

William Goetzee, USCG, gave a presentation on the One Gulf Plan. How the plan works through out the gulf coast area and how JFOs and the organization are set to help with disasters. 

Joni Sandoval, U.S. EPA, gave a presentation on a recent PREP exercise held at the SUNCO refinery in Commerce City, CO. This was a multi agency exercise to an ammonia leak and oil spill. 

The U.S. Region 8 OSCs gave presentations on recent responses in the region.

· Curtis Kimbel, gave a presentation on the Highway 89 Storage Units Site in Ogden, UT containing reactive rocket fuel chemicals.

· Duc Nguyen, gave a presentation on the Regions 8, 9, and 10 earthquake exercise in northern California.

· Joyce Ackerman gave a presentation on the Castle Rock Gas Station Site. This site had leaking fuel in a nearby waterway with sensitive habitat environments for endangered species.

· Craig Myers gave a presentation on the Poudre River Asphalt Site. This was a tanker truck accident where heavy asphalt material was spilled into the Poudre River. A second tanker accident occurred only days later near the first accident site.

John Tarpley, NOAA, gave a presentation on the capabilities of NOAA and how NOAA can help on responses. NOAA has a large cadre of scientists, Scientific Support Coordinators that can help in response incidents with scientific material information and plume data.

James Thompson, NRC, gave a presentation on a Pu contamination incident at the NIST labs in Boulder, CO. In this incident, a small amount of Pu was dumped down a drain leading to a public sewer system.  

Craig Myers, OSC, led a discussion on the use of MicroBlaze® fire suppression foam. This foam has been touted also as a remediation agent for petroleum based fuel spills. There was no consensus on its use. There are many unanswered questions and agreement on a path forward. Mr. Myers will follow up with various in-house EPA experts in collaboration with the USDA with a report for our next RRT meeting regarding the USDA request for more information on effectiveness as a bioremediation agent in specific mountain environments for specific types of spill events.
A discussion was held about the regional and sub-area contingency plans. It was discussed whether to revive the already established but outdated plans or establish new formats for the contingency plans.

The next RRT meeting is planned for the spring/summer of 2010. No location or date was set, but concerns were mentioned to keep travel costs to a minimum to enable better participation.

Acronyms List
ATSDR – Agency for Toxic Substances & Disease Registry

CDC – Center for Disease Control

COOP – Continuity of Operations Plan
DHS – Department of Homeland Security
EPA – United States Environmental Protection Agency

FEMA – Federal Emergency Management Agency

FOSC – Federal On-Scene Coordinator (USCG)

GSA – Government Services Agency

HSEEP - Homeland Security Exercise and Evaluation Program

JFO – Joint Field Office
NIST – National Institute of Standards and Technology
NOAA – National Oceanic & Atmosphere Administration

NPFC – National Pollution Fund Center
NRC – National Response Center (USCG)
NRC – Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
OPA – Oil Pollution Act
OSC – U.S. EPA On-Scene Coordinator

OSHA – Occupational Safety & Health Administration (Dept. of Labor)

RRT – Regional Response Team

SERC – State Emergency Response Committee 

TERC – Tribal Emergency response Committer

USCG – United States Coast Guard

